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‘Telling CT Library Stories’ is Leadership Conference Theme 

     Nov. 8 is the date for ACLB’s 2019 Trustee Leadership Conference, which will take place at the University of Hartford’s Gray Conference Center on Bloomfield Ave. in West Hartford.   This year’s theme is “Telling CT Library Stories.”

     State Librarian Kendall Wiggin will give the morning keynote address on “Measures that Matter and the Public Library Data Alliance.”  Measures that Matter (MtM)began in 2016 through a cooperative agreement between the Institute of Museum and Library Services and the Chief Officers of State Library Agencies to address challenges to public library data collection and use.  The Public Library Data Alliance was created as a follow-up to advance data gathering and use to address community needs.  Mr. Wiggin was chair of the MtM working group and is co-chair of its implementation group.

     Four break-out sessions will follow the keynote talk.  ACLB President Gail Richmond and Dawn LaValle, Director of the State Library’s Division of Library Development, will present “Board Basics,” a refresher course on the essentials of good board governance and practice. New board members will find this presentation especially helpful.

     “Telling Your Library Story with Data” will be given by Bernard Kavalier of Connecticut by the Numbers, the state’s leading numbers-driven news website, and Michelle Riordan-Nold, Director of the Connecticut Data Collaborative, 

the mission of which is to democratize access to public data and build data literacy. Their focus will be the effective use of data to assess community needs and to advocate and build support for libraries.

     Susan Campbell will offer “Media:  Navigating a Hyper Democratized Media Landscape.”  The University of New Haven’s Distinguished Lecturer in Communications, Film and Media Studies will present strategies for libraries and boards to foster positive relationship with the media.

     “The 2020 Census:  What Your Library Needs to Know” will be presented by Catherine Marx, Partnership Specialist with the U.S. Census Bureau.  She will provide an overview of the upcoming census and the importance of  counting everyone in the place where they are located at the time the census is taken, since the results affect not only representation in Congress and state legislatures but also federal and state funding for local needs.  Since respondents will be encouraged to fill out the census questionnaire online, libraries will play an important role, especially in areas where patrons lack access to computers elsewhere.

     Presentation of trustee awards will take place at the buffet luncheon at which guests will be 13th District State Senator Mary Dougherty Abrams (D) and 38th House District Representative Kathleen McCarty (R) of the Connecticut General Assembly.
 Continued on page 2 
Beginnings and Endings

By State Librarian Kendall F. Wiggin 
     My association with ACLB actually started in September 1998, shortly before I officially started as State Librarian.  I had a delightful lunch with Phil James, then President of ACLB, and Vice President Dorothy Willett to learn more about the association and the work they were doing.  Following our meeting, Phil sent me a note saying, "Rest assured, we not only welcome you but anticipate a happy working relationship with you as our State Librarian." 

     That warm welcome set the stage for my long-standing relationship with ACLB and a long, happy working relationship between ACLB and the State Library.  It wasn't long before we began planning what was to become the annual library leadership conference. This conference was designed to be, and remains, an educational program geared to the needs of those responsible for library leadership—library trustees and library directors.

     Before moving from New Hampshire to Connecticut, I served on my local library's board of trustees.  In my several terms as a trustee I found that being a librarian wasn't the same as being a trustee.  There were skills and expectations that were different or that I needed to apply differently. So I understood then, and understand now, how important it is to keep pace with the rapidly changing economic, political and information landscape libraries operate in.  

     It is my hope that ACLB and the State Library will continue collaboratively to develop programming and resources that advance library leadership with the goal of advancing library services in Connecticut.

     It has been my privilege and great pleasure to have worked with the ACLB leadership over the past 21 years.  It has also been my pleasure to have had the opportunity to meet many of you. To all library trustees in Connecticut, a heartfelt thank you for all the hard work you do supporting your library director and the library staff and for being great advocates for libraries. Keep up the great work!
Trustee Leadership Conference…
Continued from page one
     Following the luncheon Hugo Balta will deliver the closing talk on “The CT Public Library Stories Partnership.”  Mr. Balta, an authority on Hispanics/Latinos in media, is an award-winning broadcast and digital news media executive.  His subject will be the newly established CT Public Library Stories Partnership and ways in which public library boards can work with the media to tell their story.

     The deadline for registration for the conference is Oct. 18.  Fliers with information on the conference and the registration form have been mailed to ACLB members.  The information is also available on our web site:  https://aclb.wildapricot.org/.  The cost is $35 for ACLB members and $50 for non-members. The conference is open to both library trustees and librarians. 

     We look forward to seeing you there!

Now Available Online:

The ACLB Handbook 

     The newly revised ACLB handbook is now available through a link on our web site, https://aclb.wildapricot.org/.  This is a useful resource for a wide array of topics of use to library trustees.  Clicking on the links will access valuable information on these subjects: Becoming a Trustee, Board Organization, Legal Responsibilities, Policies, Planning, The Library Director, Fiscal Responsibilities, Advocacy, Fundraising, Continuing Education, and Helpful Resources.
After you’ve read this newsletter,

please share it 

with other members of your board!
To keep costs down, we send just one “hard copy” of the newsletter to each library, so if you’re the first person at your library to read it, please pass it along to other board members when you’re finished.  Thanks for sharing! 
ACLB Wishes State Librarian Ken Wiggin a Happy Retirement

     With this issue of our newsletter ACLB says good-bye to Kendall Wiggin, State Librarian since October 1998, who is retiring at the end of the year after a 21-year career in our state.  

     Ken came to Connecticut from New Hampshire where he was State Librarian from 1990-1998.  He earned his B.A. degree from the University of New Hampshire and his M.S. in library science from Simmons College.  Earlier in his career he worked in academic and public libraries in his home state.

     Ken’s impressive resumé reveals the broad scope of his library-related activities.  Highlights include serving on many boards and commissions including the Federal Depository Library Council, which serves as an advisory committee to the Director of the U.S. Government Publishing Office, and the Members Council for OCLC (Online Computer Library Center), a global library cooperative providing shared technology services, original research and community programs for its membership and the library community at large.

     He has also served on the Governor’s Information Technology Strategy and Investment Committee, the Commission on Educational Technology, Connecticut History Online Management Committee, Connecticut Civil War Commemoration Commission, Webjunction Advisory Board and Selection Committee for the Hale Award, a New England honor presented annually in recognition of distinguished work in the field of literature and letters.

     As Connecticut State Librarian Ken is the chief administrative officer of the State Library where he directs the development and administration of library programs and services including Administrative Services, Information Services, Library Development, Public Records, State Archives, Museum of Connecticut History, Regional Federal Depository and Library for the Blind and Handicapped.

     Among Ken’s many responsibilities has been developing a budget for the State Library and its agencies, no small task in recent years when the 
state as a whole has faced serious financial issues. An important part of Ken’s work has been reminding decision makers of the need to provide sufficient funding to meet state residents’ informational needs.

     Remembering her time with Ken at the State Library, Mary Engels, retired Director of the Middletown Library Service Center, said, “It was a joy to work with Ken.  His ability to work 

with and relate to all the diverse constituencies of the State Library was amazing.  Under his leadership it became a pleasure to represent the agency to the library community.

     “Knowing his appreciation of library Friends and trustees made such a difference in the work I was able to do.  I always appreciated that he was willing to let his staff be creative and develop new ideas,” she added.

    Dawn LaValle, Director of the State Library’s Division of Library Development, said, “It has been an honor and a pleasure to work with Ken over these past seven years. Ken is a kind, fair and steady leader who empowers his staff to explore, create and innovate. He is well respected in Connecticut and nationally for always being open and willing to collaborate for positive change. His democratic leadership style encouraged State Library staff participation in decision-making, free ideas exchange and transformative opportunities resulting in nationally and internationally recognized initiatives.

     “The true indication of an exceptional leader is the success of his organization and staff. Ken is truly an exceptional and transformative leader and will be dearly missed by his staff and the national library community. I am personally grateful for the opportunity Ken has afforded me and will always regard these last seven years as some of the best in my career,” Dawn said.
     Those who have worked with Ken during his years in Connecticut know firsthand how tirelessly he has worked to further the cause of libraries of all kinds in our state.  We wish him a very long, happy and health-filled retirement.  We’ll miss him!
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Our Mission

•Enable member library boards to improve library services in their communities. 
•Broaden trustee knowledge of current developments in the library field. 
•Improve communication and cooperation among library boards.

What We Do

•Provide workshops geared to the needs of trustees across the state. 
•Maintain strong liaison with library-related organizations on the state and national levels. 
•Provide consultant help to library boards and individual trustees 
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